Summary of Minutes of Epilepsy Consortium Meeting held on 11 April 2018 
at The William Quarrier Scottish Epilepsy Centre
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Individual 
1. Welcome, introduction and apologies
Sam welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Professor Ian Bone.  Apologies were read out.  The option to use video conferencing or Skype had not been taken up but could be used at future meetings if requested.
2.
Minutes of meeting held on 24 January 2018
The minutes were reviewed and agreed as accurate.
3.
Matters arising
These are covered in the agenda.
4.         Financial Report
            Income and Expenditure for period along with the Aged Debt report were circulated to the group.

5.
Parliamentary and Party Presentation

Anissa reported on recent events.
The next CPG will be held on 26/04/2018 focussing on the use of cannabinoids. So far there has been a lot of interest. 
Kenneth Gibson (Cunninghame North SNP MSP) lodged a motion on 06/04/2018 with regards to improving the mental health and wellbeing of children and young people with epilepsy in Scotland. 
AT met with Jeremy Balfour to discuss PIP, and the Social Security Bill which is now entering its third stage at parliament. Hopefully Anissa can confirm this point.  This will be debated at the end of April. The administration of 12 benefits, including disability benefits, will be devolved to Scotland by 2021.  This was then followed by a meeting with the minister of social security to inform of the issue with epilepsy and there will be a specific response to this at the end of the debate.  AT informed the group she had thought about the CPG meeting at the end of June and had been approached by the MS society who has a minister attending their CPG meeting in September.  AT indicated that as both organisations share MSPs within the same groups it may be more suitable to have a joint CPG.

Lobbying register: 
AT advised that face to face MSP discussions (other than giving factual information directly solicited by the MSP) are considered as registerable conversations and as a result must now be registered. CPG meetings are exempt from this ruling, but only while a quorate meeting is taking place. If MSPs ask you for information, then this does not need to be registered however if information is volunteered then this is deemed to be a registered conversation. ECS are considered to exempt from this ruling as they are an umbrella organisation who do not pay staff however you must register conversations under the organisation you are employed for. If any member of the ECS holds any registered conversation, then this must be logged through their own organisation’s account but as “other”.  The registrant is the organisation rather than the individual and a generic email address should be used rather than an individual email address.  This law came into force on 18th March 2018.
AT went on to discuss the number of CPG meetings to be held each year.  It was suggested holding three CPG meetings and one joint one.  

6.
SEC – a nationally designated service




GG spoke to the group and advised that initially the SEC had been invited by NSD to apply for a national designated service.
The benefits of this would mean that the service would be core funded (all boards would contribute) and there would no longer be any difficulty in obtaining funding for inpatient assessment.  This would result in easier access for patients.  The application was very well received and was presented by NHSGGC on behalf of Quarriers.  The application passed the first five phases with full backing from all boards.  GG also commented that ECS had provided support and backing at the time.  However, the Assistant Finance Director in Fife asked for a review in finance at phase six.

            To summarise, NSD and all boards agreed to support the service however could not agree on how the finance should be split between boards.  As a result, the application is no longer supported.



7.
5th Anniversary/ECS Conference
GG spoke to the group.  The celebration will to recognise achievements.  GG suggested involving ECS and perhaps a conference being hosted by ECS.  It was discussed that this should include people with epilepsy, professionals and people associated with the organisations. AT indicated this would double as a campaign. SW asked if the consortium thought autumn would be too late. PR highlighted that it would be vital to have plenty of time to organise such a campaign.  September was suggested as a potential date.  SW suggested forming a subgroup.

Action: SW, GG, AT, EB, CJ, PR

8.
Feedback re increase profile of ECS
SW spoke to the group and advised he has written to eight organisations in February 2018.  He has had no response to date however will follow up.

Action: SW to follow up

9.
Website
JT spoke to the group and provided an update. He has received 3 member profiles to date.  The page is waiting to be populated and he encouraged those who can to send profiles to him. 


Action: JT to implement
10.
Epilepsy Consultation event (Alliance/ECS)
ECS in collaboration with the ALLIANCE & the Neurological Alliance of Scotland organised a Focus Group on 12 March 2018 at SEC to inform the Scottish Government in its development of an Action Plan for Neurological Conditions. Approximately 20 people took part and the results of this event will become part of the evidence gathering process. Gregory Hill-O’Connor, who co-facilitated the Focus Group with Audrey Birt, has offered to address the next ECS meeting to discuss the methodology and results of this work.
This was agreed by all.

Action: SW to invite Gregory Hill-O’Connor to the next meeting.
11.
General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR)
In May 2018, the European Union will introduce General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) that requires us to adhere to new compliance behaviours and fundamentally change both how we operate and engage with people.  Under GDPR

all personal data that is held is considered to be the property of each individual. With this comes a whole new set of individual rights.  Everyone will have control over how, when and where their personal data can be used and are therefore entitled to not only see their data that is being stored but also know exactly how it is being used and for what purpose.

SW advised he will review the regulations and data and advise at the next meeting. AT also suggested reviewing the arrangement with Engage Renfrewshire as ECS will still be responsible.

Action: SW

12.
Updates 
1. Neurological Alliance of Scotland
AT advised she was joined by the new interim chair, GG.  The Alliance has been asked by the government to host engagement events.  The plan is to host four consultation events in various locations to engage with the ongoing work of the government’s National Action Plan for Neurology.  

2. National Advisory Committee for Neurological Conditions (NACNC) 

Currently collating data to better understand the population involved with these conditions. . Currently estimating 20-60k people in Scotland have epilepsy.  Sub groups have been frozen.  Neurological action is primary focus.

3. Activities of member organisations/sharing intel


· GG informed the group that the SEC has been nominated for the UK HSJ Award. The HSJ Value in Healthcare Awards seeks to recognise and reward outstanding efficiency and improvement by the NHS. The Value in Healthcare Awards recognises excellent use of resources, but they also seek out examples of demonstrable improvement. SEC has developed a seizure risk assessment tool.


· SW informed the group that there will be a SPEN family day at the Science Centre on 9th June 2018.


· CJ informed the group that she has reverted to Volunteer Ambassador for SUDEP Action.


· IF informed the group that, following the CPG meeting in January, UCB is supporting the national roll out of a scheme which will see pharmacists across the country give advice cards to women with epilepsy of childbearing age alongside their epilepsy drugs, when they collect their prescriptions. UCB is also supporting the development of national epilepsy register driven by Dr Morrison and Dr Heath. 75% of patients in the Tayside region have now been inputted to it.  
13.
Date of Next Meeting – Wednesday 4 July 2018 @ 10.30am. Venue at Scottish Epilepsy Centre.

Action: SW/AT to review date due to holiday period and advise group members.
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